
August 25, 2010                          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Manager of Operations  

              
Re:  Amendment to Traffic Regulation By-Law 127-2001 – No Parking – 

Tow Away Zone – Erie Street 
 

Recommendation: 

That the City of Kenora Traffic Regulation By-law 127-2001 be amended to 
include the following addition to Schedule “B” – No Parking Area – Tow Away 

Zone – Erie Street;  
 

Add: 
                 Column 1                    Column 2                Column 3       Column 4 
            STREET/HIGHWAY         LOCATION                  SIDE              TIME 

 
            Erie Street         From Eighth Street         Both             Anytime 

                                            westerly for 40 metres  

 

Background: 
The Roads Department is requesting a no parking tow away zone be applied to 

both sides of Erie Street at the Eighth Street junction in order to control 
congestion created by parked cars. In the winter the narrowed roadway makes 

it difficult for snow plough and removal equipment to clear the street. 
 

Grader Operators feel the area is dangerous for negotiating equipment and for 
school buses traveling that route to St. Louis School due to the narrowness and 

congestion. Implementing the proposed restriction would keep the approach to 
the intersection open.  
  

I recommend that Schedule “B” of the Traffic Regulation By-Law #127-2001 be 

amended as follows:  

 
Add: 

                 Column 1                    Column 2                Column 3       Column 4 
            STREET/HIGHWAY         LOCATION                  SIDE              TIME 
 

            Erie Street         From Eighth Street         Both             Anytime 
                                            westerly for 40 metres 
 



Budget:  2010 Operating Budget 
 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
By-law & Resolution required. 

Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Van Breda, OPP, H. Kasprick 


